
Minutes CCMA Meeting 

Thursday, September 2, 2010 - 8:30 am; Lighthouse Mission 
 

Next Meeting is Thursday, October 7, 2010 at 8:30 am. 

Alan Brockmeier opened our time together in prayer and our joy and thanks is to gather at the Lighthouse 

Mission for their hospitality and great food!  

Present: William Brewer, Dr. Sistar Yancy, Geri and Richard Gomez, Richard Espinosa, B.J. Brooks, Jennifer 

Holmes (Youth and Children at Kingswood), Don Reid, Scott Seymour, Janet Birkey, Tammy Garner, Curtis 

Brewer, Alan Brockmeier, Jim Kelly, Scott Caldwell, Barry Wells, Ch, Major, Cannon, Guest: Terry Myers 

Superintendent Clovis Schools, Shirley Rollinson, John Rollinson,, Bonita Knox, Joyce Davis. 

Thank you to Curtis for our devotion from Isaiah 6. Next month’s devotion will be from Janet Birkey.  

Minutes from July accepted.   

Jim Kelly gave the Treasurer’s Report of $500.89 and also received dues for $25.00 to be added. 
 

THANKSGIVING SERVICE:  Monday November 22, 2010 at 7:00 pm will be an Ecumenical Community 

Thanksgiving Service at New Life Assembly of God, 517 W. 21
st
, Clovis, 763-3221. 

Pastor Scott Caldwell of New Life and Pastor Scott Seymour of Trinity United Methodist are coordinating this 

event. 

THANKSGIVING SERVICE on Base.  Chaplain Wells invited us to the Thanksgiving Service at Cannon on 

Tuesday, November 23; time to be announced.  Be sure to allow time for the base to know that you are coming. 
 

Announcements: Remember CROP WALK is set for October 10, 2010 at 2:00 pm.  We gather at 1:30 at the 

Java Loft and walk at 2:00 pm.  After the Walk we are invited to go to the Food Bank of Eastern New Mexico 

for a tour.  Please talk about this and support the Food Bank and Church World Service that help the world.  

Remember 10-10-10 at 2:00!  We walk because they walk. 

Blessing of the Animals is October 2 at 3:00 pm.  This ecumenical event is at Trinity Lutheran 1705 W. 21
st
 

street.  Trinity United Methodist and St. James Episcopal will help.  Bring a picture of your pet if your pet is 

shy.  Please secure your pets in cages or on leashes. 

Pregnancy Resource Center 935-5433, is hosting their annual Evening of Hope on Tuesday, October 12 from 

7:00-9:00 pm.  This event will be at the Civic Center at no cost.  Let Janet Birkey know if you need to reserve a 

table. 

St. James Episcopal is again hosting a series on Christian Apologetics.  This event will be in February 2011, 

possibly February 11-13.  More details to come.  Talk to Alan Brockmeier at St. James. 

Dr. Sistar Yancy of Christian Believers is chaplain at the jail and is seeking a washer/dryer for the women.  She 

also reminded us of the Clovis Music Festival at the Curry County Arena on September 9-11.   

Sunday, September 12 at the Chamber Museum is the Gospel Sing Along from 10:00 - 11:00 am. 

Joyce Davis - Habitat for Humanity: The dedication for the third Clovis build (1625 Cameo) will be Sunday, 

September 26 at 2:00 pm. 
 

Tammy Garner invites us to the Pastor Appreciation Breakfast 8:00 am on Thursday, October 14.  Please let 

Tammy know that you are coming. 
 

The Guest Presentation was from Mr. Terry Meyers, Superintendent Clovis Municipal Schools.  He offered 

thanks for the passing of the bond issue and reminded us of the need for more room for students in the 

expanding base population and community population.  This community is currently serving 8700 children in 

the 19 current sites.  There are 1200 full time employees and 300 + part time employees.  Mr. Meyers invites us 

to visit with him. 
 

We closed in prayer. 
 

Faithfully Submitted, 

Bonita Knox  

 


